
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Notice is hereby given that on Tuesday, June 28th, 2016, at 10:30 a.m., or as soon thereafter as the 
matters may be heard, in the Board of Supervisors Chambers, First Floor, Eric Rood Administrative 
Center, 950 Maidu Avenue, Nevada City, California, the Nevada County Board of Supervisors will 
conduct a public hearing to consider a proposed ordinance/ballot measure to (a) extend the Library 
Transactions and Use Tax for an additional 15 years; (b) adjust the maximum tax rate from 1/8th cent to 
1/4th cent; (c) revise the existing Expenditure Plan to guide the use of the funds generated by the 
proposed tax; and (d) make other amendments to Article 7 of the Nevada County General Code 
consistent with this proposal and current state law. It is being recommended that the proposed 
ordinance/ballot measure be adopted by the Nevada County Board of Supervisors and submitted to the 
voters for placement on the next regularly scheduled County and Statewide General Election on 
November 8, 2016. The proposed ordinance/ballot measure and supporting documents will be on file 
and available for public review at the Board of Supervisors Office, 950 Maidu Avenue, Nevada City, 
California prior to the public hearing. You have the right to attend the public hearing to discuss the 
proposal, provide oral testimony and/or submit written materials regarding this matter. Written materials 
and comments (an original and 8 copies) may also be submitted to the Clerk of the Board at 950 Maidu 
Avenue, Nevada City, CA 95959, prior to the public hearing. The Board Chair may place reasonable 
restrictions on the time allowed to any person to speak on these matters. Any person speaking on behalf 
of an organization or group who wishes additional time must have a written statement signed by an 
officer of that organization stating that he/she is authorized to speak on behalf of that body, and that 
he/she is relaying the majority thinking thereof. If you challenge the Board of Supervisors 
determinations or decisions in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone 
else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the 
Board of Supervisors at, or prior to, the public hearing. 
 
NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
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